
Paddy Manu Jnr
Memorial Trophy for Excellence on Sport

The Paddy Mani Jnr Sports Trust, in conjunction with our sponsors, Hawera Central Motor Lodge, 
South Taranaki District Council, hawera Rotary Club, Halliwells, Todd Energy, Harris Taylor, Fred & 

Eunice Rodie Charitable Trust and Dan Myers will shortly call for nominations for the annual award of 
the 

Paddy Manu Jnr
 Memorial Trophy for Sporting Excellence

All sporting organisations and schools are invited to submit nominations for sportsmen and 
sportswomen who have been outstanding performers in their sport over the last 12 months.

Nominations close
4pm Monday 5th August 2019

Late entries will NOT be accepted

Individuals and teams of any age, that reside in the South Taranaki area can be nominated. 
Outstanding individuals or teams are eligible for nomination.

The categories are:  
Senior Team of the Year (High school upwards)

Junior Team of the year (Intermediate downwards)
Senior Sportsperson (Age 18 or older as at 31st July 2019)

Junior Sportsperson (Age under 18 as at 31st July 2019)
Coach of the Year

Volunteer of the Year/Administrator

Previous nominees and winners are eligible
Should you require assistance or advice in preparing a nomination, please contact Malcolm Greenhill 

06 278 6868 or 027 587 875

The winner will be announced at the Paddy Manu Jnr Sports Awards Dinner to be held at the Hub on
Saturday 31st August 2019

Tickets can be bought from Malcolm Greenhill
Tickets $40

No door sales
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Monday 17 June
BoT Meeting 5.00pm  
Everyone Welcome

Wednesday 19 June 
Maths Cafe Evening

6pm

Wednesday 26 June 
Taranaki Intermediate 

Rippa Rugby 
Tournament

Tuesday 2 July
Devon Intermediate

Winter Sport Exchange

Our Mission:

"Students making the
 Right Choices on their Pathway to Success"

(06) 278 5030                     office@hi.school.nz              www.hi.school.nz

Wendy

A MESSAGE FROM 
WENDY

 We continue to have a large number of un-
named uniform items sitting in our 'lost 

property' including several pairs of shoes. 
If your child is missing part of their uniform, 
please make sure that you encourage them to 

look through the large collection at school. 

I have had the absolute pleasure of watching Annie for two evenings and what a 
delight it was. My absolute admiration to everyone involved it was a stunning 
show that moved through the story at a pace that let me keep up but didn't 
confuse me. The last show I went to  was at the ASB theatre at the Aotea 
Centre, and it surpassed that.
The thing that struck me most was the talent we have in both our town and in 
our school.
We are very fortunate to have so much talent, passion and ability within our 
school community. Firstly I want to acknowledge the past students and whanau 
of our school; I think it's fabulous for the students to have such positive role 
models not only for Musical Theatre but in community involvement.
To Richard, Daddy Warbucks, Baylis; you blew me away with your talent. A 
singer, a dancer and an actor of extraordinary range. I could see the teacher in 
you coming out as you checked the Annies and the Orphans all the time and if 
there was any need that you saw you moved to support. We are so lucky to have 
a man of your capabilities on the staff.
To Michelle Shaw who worked tirelessly on the sets, wow, just wow! Your vision 
came to life as you effortlessly moved your enthralled audience from the 
dinginess of the Orphan's basement to the grandeur of the Warbuck mansion. 
Your eye for detail, and the unexpected, were clear to see and left me in awe.
To Brenna, you are amazing, really the whole show sat on your shoulders and did 
you carry it along; you were stunning. Your voice, your stage presence and 
humble confidence just shone through. For one of the younger cast members you 
shone and handled your role with grace and style. Watching you made Annie into 
a real girl and I felt myself worrying about what would happen to her next. I 
was terribly concerned Rooster was going to bop you on the head! So thank you 
for keeping me on the edge of my seat until your very happy ending!
To our fabulous Orphans. you were amazing and slightly scary when you were 
dealing with Miss Hannigan! I was impressed how you cared for each other; I 
thought that was so important when the only adult that you had your lives was 
not a good role model nor was she very kind and caring to such delightful girls as 
you. You held the audience each time you were on and looked like you were 
enjoying every moment you were on the stage. It would have been perfect if 
Daddy Warbucks adopted all of you at the end of the show. I know you were all 
excited to be able to go to school, and with Daddy Warbucks  you'd have 
beautiful clothes and uniforms!
So to everyone involved THANK YOU! I am eagerly looking forward to next 
year's performance already!

E raka te maui, e raka te katau
A community can use all the skills of its people

Look What's 
Happening 

at HIS

BEHAVIOUR
I want to update you, and assure you, that I am taking 
the behaviour challenges, that we are having, and 
meeting them head on. We have robust policies and 
procedures that give clear direction for us; I will not 
turn a blind eye to any behaviour that negatively 
affects other students or breaks the laws of the 
land. Therefore if drugs are brought on to site I am 
suspending the student or students. Drugs are against 
the law so I automatically inform the police and 
Oranga Tamariki as well.
Parents are being informed of poor decision making 
daily, cigarettes and alcohol (neither a huge problem) 
are confiscated and parents informed. In some cases 
I have stood the child down because of their attitude 
when they were found out.
Stand downs and suspensions are significantly 
different and both have an impact on the student's 
record.
A stand down is when a child is stood down for any 
period between one day and five days. When they 
return to school we ask them to meet with Trisha or I 
to talk about having systems set up to support the 
student. The student usually re-enters with a contract 
that addresses our concerns about their behaviour. 
A suspension is  more serious; when a child is 
suspended they are not allowed at school until they 
have a meeting with the Board or the Board's 
behaviour committee. Sometimes this can take a few 
days because everyone's busy. At the suspension 
meeting I talk about the school's concerns and then 
the student, their whanau and/or their support person 
(if they have one) speaks. The Board may ask further 
questions and they will then meet by themselves to 
make a decision about the student's future at our 
school. The Board may allow the student to return to 
school with or without conditions around their 
behaviour and/or attitude or they may decide to 
permanently exclude them from our school. No staff 
members are on the Board committee that makes 
these decisions; both the staff rep and I remain with 
the whanau. 
I hope this has reassured you about the processes we 
use at school. We want the absolute best for our 
students especially those who come to school every 
day, prepared and ready to learn. We will be 
maintaining this standard.

TEAM BRENNA TEAM NIAMH

Congratulations to Ako 7 for Winning 
the Interclass Rippa Tournament.
They will now be representing our 
school, along with a boys and girls team 
in the Taranaki Intermediate Rippa 
Tournament June 26.

RIPPA RUGBY

STAFFING

Meet the Literacy Team. 
Literacy coaches for  Tangahoe - Richard and Des
   Ohawe - Natalie and Chris

With Literacy we are looking at growing our vocabulary and 
understanding of literacy structures and meanings. We are 
adopting an integrated approach where we look at reading, 
writing and oral literacy as a connected and interwoven 
instead of as isolated subjects. 

This term a focus across all classes has been to grow our 
vocabulary through the use of picture books. There are 
wonderful messages and themes that can be picked and 
discussed from different books. We have been using 
Sheena Cameron and other resources alongside this as 
well. 

A big part of Literacy is sharing. A way of helping 
students understand this is by growing a growth mindset 
among our students, seeing mistakes as a positive step 
towards improvement. The language of growth mindset is 
integrated throughout our lessons and constantly revisited. 

Reading is important. We are encouraging our students to 
read all the time. Reading happens in many different ways. 
At home if they are watching a movie, put the subtitles 
on, they can read the nutritional information on the 
Weetbix box to see if it is good for you or they can enjoy 
a good old fashioned novel. At least 30mins reading every 
night will greatly benefit your child.

We welcome you to come and chat with us about what’s 
going on and look forward to an exciting rest of the year. 

Imagine your life as good as gold
When suddenly everything starts to unfold.
Your lovely house for you, your husband and child
When a little girl's smile was a little bit mild.
You have just made a beautiful meal
But then again how would you feel
When a girl with locks of gold 
And then suddenly you got told
That a girl broke in to your house
With a voice as silent as a mouse.
Your meal all gone
While you were walking down the road
Singing a song.
Goldilocks sat on each of three chairs
When she got to the last it broke under her rear.
She trotted up the stairs having absolutely no cares.
As she approached a room with a closet of brooms.
Goldilocks ruined two large beds
Meanwhile she lay on the lucky last,
Just right with the blankets coloured bright.
As she fell asleep with her little pitchy snore,
Three black bears came in with a roar.
When she woke up with her stomach bloated
She ran out just after she off loaded.

AN ALMOST FAIRYTALE
Treyjahn Katene

LET'S CELEBRATE SUCCESS

Please help us to celebrate the success our 
students are experiencing outside of the 
classroom. If your child is doing amazing things in 
sport, the arts or the community please let the 
office know so we can share
it in the school newsletter and CELEBRATE 
SUCCESS. 

COMMUNITY EXCELLENCE
Kaia Silva

COMMUNITY MERIT
Campbell Wills
Kaia Silva

CULTURAL EXCELLENCE
Kaia Silva

SPORT EXCELLENCE
Ashlee Robins

IT'S YOUR WORLD,
YOUR IMPACT

We have students involved in the IMPACT 
enviromental group. They enjoyed an afternoon of 
building and painting this week. Students  have 
made tables and recycled tyres to make chairs that 
will be used in the school's Enviro garden. We look 
forward to seeing this area develop further as it 
opens up and they complete this project.

An Evening of 
Maths

with
'The Maths Cafe'

Wednesday
19 June

6pm

The breeze brushing past
Whistling in my ears.
Cold breeze snorting up my nose.
Cold, dry, ice,
Cold air,
Leaves falling down,
Branches and sticks banging together,
Dry or wet wood,
Dry or moist bark
Rough wood.
Leaves falling down, crashing together
Rustling, swishing together
Rotten leaves
Dry,
Dry and crusty if not wet.

Oh the wind is a breezily westerly
And the trees are rocking majestically
And the leaves are falling gently, gustily/
And the wind tastes like a dry hit of windburn
Just rushing through your mouth.

A WESTERLY WIND

LOST PROPERTY

. . . . . . . . . . . .   

As we approach the end of the term, 
we continue to have a large number of 
un-named uniform items sitting in our 
'lost property.' If your child is missing 
part of their uniform, please make sure 
that you encourage them to look 
through the large collection at school. 

LOST PROPERTY

Zhariyae

Kasilk Phillips

Absent: Emilia Scott

THE READING RACE
Sarah Penefather

We have welcomed 
Kevin Harrison, Nicky 
Hughes and Alfred 
Hauparoa to the 
staff as Learning 
Assistants; all three 
bring skills that will 
support our students.

As you know staffing is very difficult for schools at 
the moment and we're all finding it hard to get 
amazing teachers and we are no different. At the 
end of this term we farewell Alice Mason who is 
retiring from teaching. We welcome Kariann 
Michalski-Treanor who has joined the Tech Hub. It 
is always a honour to acknowledge retiring teachers 
because we are trusted to thank and farewell them 
from not only our school but from the teaching 
profession. Lisa Walker is moving back to primary 
teaching next term at Turuturu School and Chris 
Robinson has won a job at Hawera High; his first 
love is teaching at secondary and that is what he 
will be doing next term. This means we are going to 
welcome some new teachers next term; I'll keep 
you posted about names and classes as soon as we 
know.


